WYCK RISSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Draft Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting on Monday 4th December at the Village Hall.

Present: Tim Simon (Chairman), Richard Wheeler, Andrew Fifield, James Ross, Louise Fifield (Clerk) and Mark Mackenzie-Charrington , and three residents.
There were apologies from Georgina Hampton, Councillor Dr Nigel Moor, and two residents.
There were no declarations of interest.

Minutes of the AGM on 12 June 2017: 

The minutes were approved and signed.
Maintenance of the Green and Pond
Green update: 
The second cut of the green - only a cut with no lift, was achieved without incident at a slightly increased cost - £9 more than last year. An invoice will shortly be received from Brian Brazington for £964 inc. VAT for both cuts in 2017  
Pond update
The strimming around the pond has been done, directed by Georgina, and the invoice (£84) paid. It was agreed that the willow, identified by Georgina, that is growing out of the pond on the College Farm side of the pond should be removed.  TS will get two quotes
Repairs to the road surface outside Laurence House and new fencing at old railway bridge
Apologies have been received by Councillor Moor who said that he had met with Bob Skillern who confirmed that the work to install the fencing we have requested to either side of the old railway bridge is scheduled for March 2018.  3 days have been booked for the Lengthsman scheme for 2018 - no dates yet.  This will involve manual clearing of gulleys/drains/ditches, not repairs to the road surface.   Mark Mackenzie-Charrington suggested that two people should walk round the village and prepare a list beforehand.  TS and RW will do this.  If anyone can identify an area to include, please let us know.  TS to chase up the repairs to the road surface outside Laurence House.
Defibrillator Update  
AF was thanked for installing the defibrillator, now in place by the back door of the Village Hall. TS suggested that even though the defibrillator ‘speaks’ when it is opened for use, it might still be a good idea to organise some guidance for those interested.  There is no code or key to open the box and remove the defibrillator.  JR suggested that we might organise a First Aid course for anyone that might be interested, maybe to include guidance on use of the defibrillator.  St John’s Ambulance may do this.   AF will look into this and report back, following which, LF will email residents in order to establish how many might be interested.  There may be a minimum number of people required.  A Saturday morning would be a good time if possible.
The Defibrillator was formally approved at a total cost of £1806.  A CDC grant of £500 has been received, and once the VAT is reclaimed, the balance was divided between the Village Hall (£500) and the Parish Council (£505).

AF told the meeting that the batteries don’t need charging.  As long as the indicator on the outside of the box shows green, it is working.  TS said that this must be monitored.  AF felt that it was important that more than one person is needed for this – he would be happy to check it each weekend when he collects a newspaper but there needs to be more than one in order to share the responsibility.  No one else volunteered at the meeting.  Mark Mackenzie-Charrington felt that it was probably only necessary to check this once a month, or possibly weekly.

Update to the Village Charter
The original Charter is now slightly out of date and there are a few places where the information is factually incorrect.  TS had made some amendments involving mainly a) the policy on the introduction of specialist tree surveys every 3 years, b) the pond, removing the previous information about Andrew Ellis introducing fish as this proved unmanageable and c) a simple statement describing the procedure if residents with prescriptive rights of access over the Green require a Deed of Easement following Registration of the Green in 2016.

The amended Village Charter was agreed and LF will post a copy on the website and also print and send a copy to every resident.

Mark Mackenzie-Charrington’s District Council Report
Little to report, with no contentious local planning applications received.  News is awaited on the expansion of Bourton Industrial Park.  The Chesterton Bathurst application in Cirencester for 2,350 homes and business premises (opposite the Royal Agricultural University) has been deferred.  The principal objection is that it will create 2 separate villages with no crossover – it is impossible to cross between the two (except on foot).  It is assumed that this massive development will be near to 20 years before completion.  A cinema development in Brewery Court in Cirencester will be going ahead, comprising 4 screens and several restaurants.
Little Rissington has now introduced a 20 mph speed limit through the village.  Bob Skillern completed a speed survey which shows a very small difference between 2014 and today, although in the right direction despite the fact that the police won’t prosecute for breaking the 20mph limit.  A discussion followed on whether it would be beneficial to have a 20mph limit in Wyck.  TS will raise the issue with Bob Skillern.
Planning
The only application is an amendment to the stable building being constructed on land off the Wyck Road.  A slight change of design involving a hayloft entrance on the upper floor. 

RW asked about the quarry on the Fosse Way – MM-C said it was for extracting gravel and sand as well as filling. There is permission for this quarry. Environmental and enforcement officers have visited the site and not raised any problems.  There is a lot of mud on the Fosse at the entrance to the quarry.  
TS asked for an update on the weight restriction at Burford High Street.  MM-C said that all the comments are being reviewed.  It is felt that the impact on Wyck itself would be minimal – other villages would suffer more. Along with us, all the other local parish councils in the area have objected, as has Glos. CC.  TS (and others) felt it was important to note that our objections were not only for the immediate village, but the surrounding roads as well.
RW agreed to check out the lorry restriction signs around the village and report to TS

Finance

JR presented the financial report for the period ending 30th September.  This time we have spent £849.74 more than has been received, but by the end of the year, we are likely to end with a deficit of £500 compared with a budgeted deficit of £620.  Considering the additional defibrillator expense, among other items, this is a reasonable and proper use of the reserves.
The following were approved for the third quarter:
· Meadows: strimming around the pond


£    84.00
· Defibrillator






£1806.00

· Clerks honorarium





£    60.00

· Citizens Advice Bureau(donation)



£    50.00
Letters or Emails received by the Clerk
LF had received an email from a production company wanting to use Wyck Rissington as a backdrop for a fashion editorial for French Vogue.  Shooting would take place on 11 and 12 December.  Would we allow it and how much would we charge them?  After a discussion it was agreed to say yes..and charge them £250 each day.  LF will reply on this basis, reminding them that permission would have to be sought to shoot in front of individual houses and parking should not be on the village green.  Also remind them that it is rubbish day so they might need to re-sight bins!
AOB
· Voucher for Annette (to say thank you for planting the fountain) – it was agreed to give her a garden voucher for £30.  LF to organise and deliver.

· Commemorative plaque for VCs. After discussion, it was decided not to persue this further.

· Message from REACH requesting our continued support for Cheltenham Hospital 24/7 A&E coverage.  We have supported this every time it has been requested.

· Article in Telegraph re PC responsibilities.  AF had seen an article concerning potholes and the Parish Council responsibilities.  RW had looked at this.  A complaint had been made concerning a hole in the public highway, and the relevant parish council had failed to report it.  The suggestion seemed  to be that the PC could be sued for this failure.  It can’t be the PC’s responsibility if the Council don’t repair it.   

TS reminded the meeting that in line with the long established  practice, the responsibility  for maintenance of driveways that cross the Green lies with the house owners who use them. Provision for this is included in all Deeds of Easement. 
Date of next meeting:  Monday 5th March at 6pm.
Louise Fifield, Clerk, Wyck Rissington Parish Council
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